BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON DECEMBER 2ND 2010 

POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  PCSO Rebecca Jackson had sent in details of the crime figures for the last month. There had been one burglary of a dwelling and one burglary other. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST None. 
PRESENT  Cllrs Stentiford, Overfield, Tatman, Gittins, Bradford, Flockton, Wright, Lobley and Hoyland. 
APOLOGIES.  None 
6348   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 11TH.  These were approved. 
6349   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Youth Club. Cllr  Overfield reported that BSC had had to explain that the room used by the Youth club was not exclusively for them. Young people are to be allowed to use the premises until 9pm, or 12pm if accompanied by parents. They are to be issued with a youth card. 
2. New Tree in memory of Mike Palmer- Jones Mrs Palmer Jones had been consulted about an appropriate tree for the Council to purchase in memory of her husband. She had suggested a prunus padus (bird cherry) or prunus padus waterei. The Clerk had checked on the price. It was obtainable on the internet for £27.99. The Chairman offered to check  whether Jordans of Whixley also supplied the tree and to compare prices. (Action ED)
3. Conditions in Hetchell Woods  There was nothing to report. 
4. Parish Plan Update. Cllr Lobley had completed this and had circulated Cllrs with the final document which showed only two outstanding matters – the footpath from the playground to the Congreves, and the provision of additional facilities at the Village Hall.  She had listed subjects as completed, no success or on going.  With a few minor modifications suggested by Cllrs , this was approved. Cllr Lobley offered to re-circulate with the amendments.(Action GL) 
5. Path from Congreves to Park Field. There was nothing to report except that Rob Neetham wished to meet with Cllr Tatman to complete a grant application  for the path. 
6. Highways Update. Cllr Ann Castle had informed the Council that Highways had issued a notice that Spear Fir is to be closed for vehicular use 300 metres from the junction with Wike Lane outside the entrance to the depot from 6-11 December. 
Cllr Hoyland reported on the work carried out on Mill Lane which had not been completed due to a breakdown of a lorry and adverse weather conditions. 
7.Rights of Way Issues. At the request of Cllr Gittins, the Clerk had written to Ms Manojlovic suggesting that she should write to the Rights of Way Officer at LCC advising him that she intended carrying out some building work which might necessitate the brief closure of the Ginnel, a public right of way. 
8.Hedge obscuring Electricity Sub-Station  near Village Hall. The hedge has been cut. 
9..Work requested from GGS Groundcare. This had been promised but a quotation was still awaited. (Action JG)
10. Problems on Wood Lane identified by Mrs Bradford. The Council letter had been acknowledged but no action taken or promised to date. The Clerk was asked to remind. (Action JG).
11. Security Arrangements concerning Bardsey Sports Club/ Car Park/ Playground. Cllrs Overfield and Stentiford had met a representative of Dom Alarms and had subsequently received a quotation for Playground/Car Park Security totalling £4,280 plus VAT .Council discussed the details of the firm’s proposals and agreed in principle with the ideas. Some modifications might be made and it was necessary to obtain 2 further quotations. A sub committee of Cllrs Stentiford, Overfield and Wright would meet between meetings and produce a comparison of prices and a detailed  preferred option for Cllrs to consider in January. It was accepted that the cost would be shared between BSC and the PC and that nearby residents who would be affected by the lighting would be consulted. (Action ES/NO/ GW).
6350   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  This was in good condition except for an accumulation of debris. 
2 .Willan’s Wood. There was nothing to report. 
3. Playground. There were still a few screws missing which Cllr Bradford agreed to attend to. (Action JB).
4. Web Site and Community Forum . Cllr Lobley reported that use of the web site was continually declining. The forum was also not well used .Jason Cook is to be invited to the next meeting to suggest ways of making it more attractive to users.  
6351   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/10/04417 – Bingley Cottage, 41 Church Lane – Retro. App. for one storage shed and one new storage shed to front.- No objection. 
(b)P/10/04903 – Glenmhor, Scarsdale Ridge – Certificate of Existing Lawful use for continued occupation of annexe as separate dwelling house not in compliance with condition 4 of 31 /89/00326 – No objection,  
(c) P/10/04975 – 3 Bed. Det. House on Land adj. to Hillsboro, Keswick Lane. 
(d) P/10/05034 – Stable Cottage, Bardsey Grange, Cornmill Lane – Ext. 

(e) P/10/05000 – Ext. of time period of app/ 07/05680 for change of use – alts. & link ext. of agricultural buildings to 4 bed. house. – No objection. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/10/04213 – 3A Second Avenue – Cons.
(b) P/10/04523 – 10 Meadow Close – Exts. 

(c) P/10/03605 – Oak Tree House, 9 Blackmoor Lane – Ext. Staircase to  Balcony. 
3. WITHDRAWALS BY LCC:- 

(a)  10/03366 – Moor Lodge Holiday Park, Blackmoor Lane – Use of land to form enlarged caravan park. 
(b) 10/04231 – Wood Ridge, 9 Bracken Park – Ext, Porches , Boundary Wall & Enlarged Patio.
4. Appeal Decision – APP/N4720/A/10/2123891 – South Lodge, Woodacre Crescent re approval of details pursuant to conditions 1 & 2 of Planning Permission Ref: 31/434/05/OT.- Out. to build new house. – Appeal allowed. 
5. Syke Green Application. Cllr Gittins reported that he had attended a meeting with the Chairman and Clerk of Scarcroft PC ,and a Scarcroft resident , Ruth Middleton, who had prepared an initial draft of the statement to be presented by Scarcroft and Bardsey PCs at the Inquiry. There was support for the idea of use of the site as a public open space and agreement on conducting a survey on how Scarcroft compared with neighbouring parishes for such amenities.  The fact that it would not have been the wish of Miss Watson to see the land adopted for housing was also to be stressed.   Cllr Gittins is helping prepare the presentation by working on the public affairs aspect. Cllr Robinson should be encouraged to put pressure on LCC to arrange a small pre- meeting with the Planners to learn of their crucial interests and strategy. The Inquiry is likely to be held in the Civic Hall, Leeds. Cllr Stentiford agreed to read the prepared statement on behalf of Bardsey Council.  
6352   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:-None. 
2. Further discussion of Budget/Precept. The Clerk had made an adjustment to the VAT figures. Council discussed increasing the Precept to meet the additional expenditure required for playground/ BSC car park surveillance. It was then proposed Cllr Overfield, seconded Cllr Tatman, and agreed unanimously that the Precept be increased to £28,500. 
3. Insurance. The Clerk reported that she had been approached by Zurich Insurance who had advised that they were now dealing with Local Govt. insurance and might be able to undercut Allianz, the current insurers. The Clerk would be required to submit some details of Council finances and had offered to provide this after Christmas. Council agreed. (Action JG).
6353   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1.School’s Diamond Jubilee celebrations. The Council agreed to take part. 
2. Letter from Communitask re Community Planning for Rural Areas.  Representatives of these bodies had written offering, for a small fee, to help the council produce a community plan. It was agreed to decline the offer. 
3. Letter from Wise re development of a partnership framework in Bardsey. A representative of Wise is anxious to meet up with a Cllr from Bardsey PC to help promote a better partnership. The letter to be circulated.  
6354   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1. Bunting  Cllr Overfield suggested that another Cllr might like to take charge of this – owned jointly with East Keswick.

2. Poppy House to House Collections  Cllr Overfield wondered whether anyone would like to take over from as he had run the Bardsey collection for the last 6 years. 

3. Welcome to Bardsey pack for new residents It was established that these are still available for delivery to new residents, and are obtainable from Elizabeth Otley at the Parish Office. 

4. Follow up to Gas Works carried out on the Congreves  Cllr Lobley reported that
· The ginnel pathway was still very muddy and Morgan Sindall are to obtain a machine from Heathrow to thoroughly deep clean the path.                                They also need to re-seed a green area just before the ginnel in the spring.  
· Agreement had been reached to locate the promised seat near the pillar box. 
· There is to be a new glass fibre structure  to house the gas governor on the A58  to replace the old concrete one. The wall  to the back is to be made good. 

· Two abandoned concrete posts at the top of Keswick Lane are to be replaced and stood up.
5. Fish and Chip Van  The Chairman reported that Hooked n Cooked  will regularly be stationed every fortnight on Saturdays from 5 – 7.30pm in the Village Hall car park. The van was there on November 27th and will hopefully be there on December 11th , and alternate Saturdays after Christmas.  
Signed:

Date: 
BPC Dec. 10 Mins.  
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